From: Tobias Mcdonald I
Sent: Friday, December 1, 2023 5:23 PM

To: Licensing <licensing@westberks.gov.uk>
Subject: Objection to “Reloaded Nightclub"s Application for New Premises License - Reference: 22979

This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

To whom it may concern,

| am writing to register my objection to the licensing hours application submitted by Reloaded Nightclub for a New
Premises License which is located directly next to my residential accommodation at I RG14 SHE, HE
B some 15 metres from the Nightclub entrance and building.

On the evening of 30/11/23, they tested their sound system at roughly 7pm which was invasively loud and I, among
other members of my block of flats, have significant concerns regarding the likelihood of that being the case on a
daily basis at the potential volumes that we experienced on 30/11/23, and by extension, the stated opening hours of
the club. With regards to the volume of the music, in particular the bass from their speakers could be

heard throughout our block of flats.

While | am understanding of the proposed opening hours on Friday and Saturday (10am-4am), | personally find the
proposed opening times for Sunday to Thursday (10am-2:30am) to be utterly unacceptable. It is my belief that if the
proposed opening hours are granted, it will cause substantial disturbances for those living in our block of flats.

| have looked through the opening hours of other premises in the local area, and to the best of my knowledge,
cannot find any other premises open past 12am between Sunday and Thursday. | would ask the council to at the
very least consider changing the proposed opening times for Sunday to Thursday, to be in-line with other
establishments in the area.

| truly believe the volume and opening hours of the nightclub will have a dire impact on my quality of life and living
environment as well as affecting the business of the landlord responsible for our building as | anticipate that many

of us might be forced to seek alternative accommodation elsewhere if our worst fears about the noise levels and no
doubt early morning social disturbances outside the club on a regular basis are proved correct.

| can be contacted through either email: I
or via phone: I
Yours Sincerely,

Tobias McDonald



